
 I am a resident living at                   .  Having read the proposed plans I 
wish to register my concerns and objections on the following basis: 
  
1.  The scale of development will be out of keeping with this part of 
Kendal bordering a conservation area.  
  
2.  The entrance to Kendal from Underbarrow road is one of the most 
attractive features of the town with its elegant houses and impression of 
open space and countryside just at the border of Kendal. 
  
3.  Historic features in this area include the lime kiln, golf course and 
wooded areas.  Views from the golf course and Kendal fell (popular 
areas for local walks) will be adversely affected by over development in 
terms of housing and recycling facilities.  All these historic and natural 
features are important for residents of Kendal and visiting tourists. 
  
4.  The industrial steel clad buildings passed for development in recent 
years at the entry to the waste depo. are already spoiling the appearance 
of this part of town and further decline will result if this plan is passed.  
Why site waste recycling facilities so close to domestic 
properties?!  They clearly have attendant problems of pollution 
(including below the surface strata). Rubbish blows off open carts into 
our gardens (as frequently happens) and existing problems with smells 
and noise can only be exacerbated by the plans that are being put 
forward. 
  
5.  Increased traffic, noise, and safety concerns for families living close 
by would be a real issue.  This will add to existing problems with 
speeding and vehicles ignoring the 7.5 ton limit. 
  
6.  This is currently a great area for local wildlife.  I have recently seen 
badgers, peregrine falcons and a wide variety of local wildlife whose 
habitat may well be affected. 
  
6.  More surface water run off is also likely to cause flooding problems if 
an estate of this size is built at this site. 
  
Fiona Bloor 
  

    
 


